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Monday 20th  - Staff Inset Day                                                                         

Tuesday  21st - Back to school after Half Term                                            

Tuesday 21st - Open Afternoon, 3.30pm                                                         

Wednesday 22nd - Open Morning, 8.30am                                            

Wednesday 22nd - Ash Wednesday Assembly,   

11.30am                                                                      

Tuesday 28th - RCM Visit to the Saatchi Gallery                                          

Tuesday 28th - 1JD Individual Parent Meetings                                        

Tuesday 28th - 3MQ Individual Parent Meetings                                    

Tuesday 28th  - 2ZP Visit to The National Gallery                                                                          
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Wednesday 1st - 5CH Individual Parent Meetings                                         

Wednesday 1st - 3MQ Visit to the Synagogue                                                                

Wednesday 1st - 6TM Individual Parent Meetings                          

Wednesday 1st - 2ZP Individual Parent Meetings                                  

Thursday 2nd - World Book Day (details attached)                           

Monday 6th - Friday 10th - Book Fair                                                      

Tuesday 7th - 1JD  Individual Parent Meetings                                         

Tuesday 7th - 3MQ  Individual Parent Meetings    

Tuesday 7th - RCM Individual Parent Meetings                                                                         

Wednesday 8th - 2ZP Individual Parent Meetings                         

Wednesday 8th - 5CH Individual Parent Meetings                         

Wednesday 8th - 6TM Individual Parent Meetings                                  

Thursday 9th - 4AJ Individual Parent Meetings                                         

Thursday 9th - Promises Auction, 7pm                                                                 

Thursday 16th - Year 6 Junior Citizenship, pm                                                    

Friday 17th - Comic Relief                                                                        

Monday 20th - Friday 24th March - Sports Week    

Thursday 23rd  - 4AJ Individual Parent Meetings                                         

Wednesday 29th- Easter Service at Holy Trinity 

Church at 10.00am (Change of date)                                                         

Friday 31st - End of Term, 1.30pm                                                                                                                                                                                                                           

If you would like an item included in the Newsletter, which is also published on the websit www.ccht.rbkc.sch.uk)  please telephone Mrs Phillips  on 
02078819860 or email  lphillips@ccht.rbkc.sch.uk  by  Wednesday lunchtime at the latest.   

NEXT WEEK  - VISITORS, COMMUNITY EVENTS & CURRICULUM ENRICHMENT 

Monday 6th February 6TM Visit to The Natural History Museum 

Monday 6th  - Friday 10th February All Carnaval Week 

Tuesday 7th February Fashion Club Fashion Club Exhibition , Sedding Street Hall, 4.30pm  

Wednesday  8th February 3MQ Visit to the V&A Museum 

Friday 10th February All Last Day of School before Half Term 

Students Of The Week 
RCM - Elodia & Bella 
1JD -  Alexander & Noah 
2ZP - Jhosselin & Moritz 
3MQ - Alex & Aurora 
4AJ  -  Rayane & Isabel 
5CH -  Kenai & Jayden 
6TM - Whole Class Award 

Bake Off Competition 
 

Thank –you for all the Bake Off  
entries on Monday and to those who 
purchased cakes after school. The sale 
of  the amazing cakes made a grand 
total of £517 - thank you so much for 
your commitment!  
Photos , winners and judges comments featured inside. 



 

 

Dear children and families , 
 

CARNAVAL IS BACK!   
  
From the 6th to the 10th of February, we are going to celebrate a Spanish style Carnival in our two 
schools.   
What is Carnaval?  
Carnaval is a celebration a week before Lent, this year Lent starts on 22nd February. 
It is believed it started as a way to celebrate and eat delicious food in preparation for lent when     
people ate basic food and no meat. You can see the word Carnival has “Carni and va” which is like 
saying “Meat go away” …Carnaval in Spain normally means a big street parade when everyone         
dresses up for a party in their favourite costume. In schools, they often spend the week making their 
own  costumes for the parade, and they have a Carnival King or Queen that visits them each day of 
Carnival Week to set up a rule that everyone must follow.   
In our schools we have our own Carnival Queen, who will be sending us videos to let us know what 
the “rule” will be for the next day. Furthermore, children will do carnival related activities in class so 
to prepare for the big fiesta on Friday, when everyone will be wearing their favourite costume. These 
rules will be easy enough for everyone to follow without putting too much time into them or needing 
to buy anything.   
The first video is coming out today! So, we can tell you that the first rule to follow on Monday, 6th of 
February is to come to school dressed like an adult from home. You can choose to combine your    
uniform with one of their favourite items of clothing or just come fully dressed as them. Be creative 
and most importantly, have fun!   
You can learn more about Carnival and watch last year’s videos on our website:   

https://www.ccht.rbkc.sch.uk/learning-at-home/carnival/  
  
Best Wishes,  
Mrs Hawkins and Miss Aina 



 

 

Follow us on our social media platforms: 
 

@cchtfederation 
@christchurchschoolkitchen      

INDIVIDUAL PARENT MEETINGS Tuesday 28th - Friday 10th March  
(Details on how to book to follow) 

 

Our parents meetings will be FACE TO FACE appointments but you will still need to book via School 
Cloud https://holytrinity.schoolcloud.co.uk/ and the link will open at 9am on Sunday 5th February.  

 

 
Reception Class 
Tuesday 28th February and Tuesday 7th March 

(please note that these dates have changed) 

 
Year 1 
Tuesday 28th February and Tuesday 7th March 
 
Year 2 
Wednesday 1st March and Wednesday  8th March 
  
Year 3 
Tuesday 28th February and Tuesday 7th March 

Please bring some winter cheer for some of our community families, by helping Kensington and Chelsea Foodbank 
replenish their larders.  They need: 
 
Tinned meats and fish that may be eaten cold – corned beef; chicken breast; (no pork please); tuna; mackerel  
Many varieties of pasta sauce (again, not with ham, please) 
All varieties of tinned vegetables 
Cup-a-soups & tinned soup 
Sunflower and Olive oil 
Long-life Juices and Milks – including dairy-free 
Tea  Coffee  Sugar 
Toilet Paper and Sanitary products (pads preferred) 
Personal toiletry products (deodorants; toothpaste/brushes; shampoo; shower gel; shaving materials) 
  
At present no clothes are required, thank you. 
  
Your gifts can be taken to Holy Trinity Church from Wednesday 1 February to Sunday 5th February after Eucharist 
Service (12.30). You may prefer to make a financial donation when you can’t help to fill the larder for K&CFB. Add 
HTSS in your reference so they know it comes from us. 
 
Bank details:  Kensington and Chelsea Foodbank 
postal address:  240 Lancaster Road W11 4AH 
sort code: 60-83-01 
acct number: 20442606    or  
Just Giving Web Link :   https://www.justgiving.com/campaign/kensingtonandchelseafoodbank 

Year 4 
Thursday 9th March and Thursday 23rd March 

(please note that these dates have changed) 

  
Year 5 
Wednesday 1st March and Wednesday 8th March 
 
Year 6 
Wednesday 1st March and Wednesday 8th March 

Book fair 
 

Monday 6th - Friday 10th March 2023 
 

We desperately need parent helpers before and after school 
to help run our book fair on these dates. If you can help, 

please contact Katie  krose@ccht.rbkc.sch.uk 

https://www.instagram.com/cchtfederation/
https://www.instagram.com/christchurchschoolkitchen/


 

 

Bake Off 2023 
And the winners are…. 

KS1 
1st Place - Andre Y2 

2nd Place - Roman Rec 
3rd Place - Aurelia  Rec 

KS2 
1st Place - Ashleigh Y3 

2nd Place - Elizabeth Y6 
3rd Place - Tai Y4 

Mrs  Sheahan commented: 
 
What a start to a Monday 
 morning! 
The level of baking was very  
high making judging an extremely 
hard task! There were so many 
fabulous bakes to choose from. 
Congratulations to all the winners 
- I only wish we could have given 
a prize to everyone. 

Ms Edgeworth commented: 
 
I was amazed by the commitment 
to our theme 'Love' with bakers 
interpreting this in different  
ways, from heart-shaped 
 creations to cherry-filled tarts, to 
strawberry-iced creations. Well 
done to our winners and thank 
you to everyone who took the 
time to bake, we hope we the 
love of baking continues!  



 

 

Judge’s comments 
 

KS1 
 

1st Place - Andre 
Andre's cake was a classic Victoria Sponge, perfectly executed with just 
 the right balance of cream and jam, topped beautifully with fresh    
blueberries and strawberries, brought together as a beautiful heart to 
represent our theme of love. Cupid hit the target on this one!  
 

2nd Place - Roman 
Roman's cake paid homage to the Caribbean, and this was sent all the  
way from Jamaica with love. A traditional banana cake recipe, decorated 
with exquisite heart-shaped biscuits and a choice of rum-syrup drizzle,  
presented with roses and hearts made this creation  a real showstopper. 
Love was certainly in the air! 
 

3rd Place - Aurelia 
Aurelia’s cake had a rich and decadent chocolate flavor, it was a true 
delight to taste. Beautifully decorated with hearts, it had a definite  
valentine's feel! 

 

        KS2 
 

1st Place - Ashleigh 
Ashleigh's heart-shaped creation was a layered rainbow treat, covered 
in delicious vanilla icing with a wonderfully moist texture awaiting  
beneath. This tiered creation melted our hearts as well as our mouths!  
 

2nd Place - Elizabeth  
Elizabeth's red-velvet cupcakes were a delight! Their chocolatey centre 
was paired with vanilla icing to create a harmonious balance of flavours 
that had us head over heels!  
 

3rd Place - Tai  
Tai ’s cake was a delicious, gooey centred brownie that tasted as good  
as it looked! A good balance of chocolate and sweetness making this a  
definite prize winner! 



 

 

Attendance Week beginning  23rd January                                               

Class % Lates  

RCM 92% 6 

1JD 98% 5 

2ZP 95% 6 

3MQ 97% 3 

4AJ 96% 7 

5CH 91% 6 

6TM 93% 6 

Holy Trinity - Promises  
Auction, 

 Thursday 9th March 2023,  

7pm  at our 

 Cadogan Gardens Hall  
 

Tickets cost £15 per person and includes a Two-
Course Dinner. There will also be a crèche availa-
ble on the night for the cost of £5. Both can be 
booked through the School Gateway. More info 
inside. 

 

 

Last week, we marked the Holocaust Remembrance Day in our schools. The 

children in KS2 took part in an assembly to learn more about what this day 

means to us all. 

 
Holocaust Memorial Day is marked each year on the 27th of January in this country.  It aims to  
remember the genocide of millions of Jewish people and other groups of people who were killed by the 
Nazis during the Second World War. Holocaust Memorial Day also acknowledges the genocide in Cambo-
dia, Rwanda, Bosnia and Darfur. In Israel, the 27th and 28th April are the dates in the Jewish calendar for 
Jews around the world to mourn the loss of six million Jewish people. 
 
Friday 27th January was the date that the concentration camp Auschwitz-Birkenau was  
liberated. It therefore is a symbolic date, as it reflects the hope that dark times do come to an end. 
Each year a different theme is chosen as a way to honour the day. The theme of Holocaust  
Memorial Day 2023 was Ordinary People. We looked at how ordinary people let genocide  
happen, those who actively perpetrated genocide and the ordinary people who were  
persecuted. Hopefully, it has prompted us to consider how ordinary people, such as  
ourselves, can perhaps play a bigger part than we might imagine in challenging prejudice today. 
In Hebrew, Holocaust Remembrance Day is called Yom Hashoah. 

Yom Hashoah  

Newsround 
 

We know that many of our 
families watch the news and 
recent events may have been particularly                 
upsetting for children.  Newsround offers an-age-
appropriate platform for children to engage in 
current affairs, and advice for families if children 
hear stories which may make them feel worried 
or scared.  
Normalise children having these feelings and for 
advice with how to support them, please visit: 
  

https://www.bbc.co.uk/newsround/40019250 
 

OPEN AFTERNOON 
Tuesday 21st February 

OPEN MORNING  
Wednesday 22nd February 

 

Parents/carers are welcome to come 
along on Tuesday 21st February from 
3.30  - 4.30pm and Wednesday 22nd February from 
8.30  - 8.50am to look through your child’s work and 
to see what they have been learning so far this term.   



 

 

Lunar New Year  
 
Yesterday we celebrated Lunar New Year . This year is the Year of 
the rabbit. 
The children enjoyed a delicious, traditional Sichuan recipe; Gong 
Bao chicken (minus the peanuts) that they ate using chopsticks. 
 
It was great to see so many children wearing  rabbit costumes, the 
colour red and beautiful traditional Chinese/East Asian outfits, what fun! 

Lego club at Holy Trinity 



 

 



 

 

HOLY TRINITY SCHOOL 
presents the 

PROMISES AUCTION 
Thursday 9th March 2023, 7pm 
At our Cadogan Gardens Hall 

  
Tickets cost £15 per person and includes a Two-Course Dinner.  

Please order your tickets through School Gateway.  
 

We are delighted to announce that our eagerly-anticipated Promises Auction at Holy           
Trinity is on the horizon and we couldn’t be more excited about opening our Cadogan      
Gardens Hall to our parents, friends and family for a night to remember. 
  
We are thrilled to welcome everyone for an evening of delicious food and wine before 
our enthusiastic and multi-talented auctioneer, Father Brian, commences the Promises 
Auction and leads us through our programme of events. 
  
In order for the Promises Auction to take place we need your help and a lot of it, at 
great speed! We have the mammoth task ahead of compiling a catalogue of enticing 
and intriguing lots to encourage the bidding wars to begin. 
The lots you offer can fall under the following six categories: 
  
Food and Drink 

Holidays 

Events, Memberships & Exhibitions 

A Helping Hand 

Health, Beauty and Sport 

Objects 

  
Please see below an example of our catalogue last year and contents to help guide you 
towards some ideas and help conjure up some lot offerings. Consider your own skills 
and areas of expertise and be as creative and original as you would like – these tend to 
be the lots that encourage the most frenzied of bidding! 
 
Please could you send your lot offers to me at krose@ccht.rbkc.sch.uk by the 1st February – this is 
just 4 weeks away. 

  
If you have any questions about the lots you would like to offer or some help with ideas then do 
please email krose@ccht.rbkc.sch.uk 

mailto:krose@ccht.rbkc.sch.uk
mailto:krose@ccht.rbkc.sch.uk
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